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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE AUDIT COMMITTEE HELD AT COUNTY HALL, CHELMSFORD ON 6 APRIL 2009
Membership

	*
	W J C Dick
	*
	P L Kirkman (Chairman)

	
	A M Hedley
	*
	T C Smith-Hughes (Vice-Chairman)

	*
	Mrs I Pummell
	
	


(* present)
The following officers were present in support throughout the meeting:
Colin Ismay, Governance Manager
Margaret Lee, Chief Financial Officer

Paul King, District Auditor, Louise Wishart, Audit Manager and Ian Davidson from the Audit Commission (External Auditors) were also present.

12.
Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Councillor A M Hedley.
13.
Minutes
The minutes of the meetings held on 16 March 2009 were approved as correct records and signed by the Chairman.

14.
Annual Audit and Inspection Letter 2007/08   

The Committee considered report AC/004/09 by the assistant Chief Executive of Policy Community Planning and Regeneration and Chief Financial Officer. Ian Davidson from the Audit Commission presented the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter (AAIL) 2008/09 and drew particular attention to the new ‘Direction of Travel Assessment’. The Corporate Assessment of the Council resulted in an award of 3 stars out of a possible 4, and showed that the Council was improving well. The rate of improvement was above average, and the bar of improvement was raised each year. There had been an excellent prospect of improvement in relation to Vulnerable Adults, and Children’s Services were also showing improvement. 
The Committee noted that the Performance Indicators were only a small part of the assessment, and in going forward there would be an organisational assessment of Managing Performance, Use of Resources and the Council’s Partners. 
Paul King drew attention to page 12 of the AAIL, which gave a high level summary of the accounts, Use of Resources and the Data Quality assessments.
Councillor Smith-Hughes expressed gratitude to the External Auditors for clarifying the issues of looking forward and back. He asked for clarification of the scoring criteria and cut-offs in relation to the overall performance on page 5, including when the judgments are made. Ian Davidson explained that the scoring clarification could be found on page 6, and that the judgements were all made on the 31 March, with the exception of those relating to Children Schools and Families, which could continue to be made up until July 2009. The Direction of Travel scores were up to date, with the latest scores having been made in December and January. 
Councillor Kirkman remarked that the scoring was adequate, and that it may not yet be known whether the changes made by the Council had yet taken affect. 
Councillor Pike said that it had already been recognised by the Council that changes had been required, and action had already been taken, for example before the JAR inspections. Margaret Lee explained that there was an action plan already in place for specific service improvement, and that the Committee would receive updates on these throughout the year. 

Councillor Dick asked for further information on the Partnership inspections, mainly in relation to the PCTs and health inequalities, and specifically life expectancy variance across Essex. Ian Davidson explained that Essex was a complex county, and public services had improved significantly since the appointment of Dr Mike Gogarty as the Director of Public Health to the Council, a post appointed jointly by both the Council and North East Essex Primary Care Trust. The Committee agreed that life expectancy variance across Essex was a topic they wished to continue to monitor in the future. 
Chairman
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